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October 26, 2017 
 
 
Serenity Point Recovery, SA0700123 
Derry Hallmark, Executive Director 
15140 16th Avenue 
Marne, MI 49435 
 
SUBJECT:  Substance Use Disorder Standard Licensure Survey Findings for Serenity 
Point Recovery – Follow-up Survey 
 
Dear Mr. Hallmark: 
 
A follow-up standard licensure inspection was conducted on August 29, 2017 at 
Serenity Point Recovery pursuant to Michigan Public Health Code, Act 368 of 1978, 
Part 62, Section 333.6238, which obligates the department to make at least one visit to 
each licensed health facility or agency every three years for survey and evaluation for 
the purpose of licensure.  The August 29, 2017 inspection was preceded by a state 
licensure inspection on May 10, 2017 that identified that Serenity Point Recovery was 
not in substantial compliance on multiple items required for licensure.  These identified 
issues included 325.14925 Physician Review and 325.14102 Patient Care, 
325.14101(h) detoxification treatment.   
 
Participants included: 
• Derry Hallmark, Executive Director 
• James Hoyt, Regulatory Officer, LARA State Licensing Section 
• Kelly Moore, Regulatory Officer, LARA, State Licensing Section 

 
Based on the state licensure inspection findings, the Department has determined that 
Serenity Point Recovery is in substantial compliance with the MCL 333.6201 through 
MCL 333.6251 and/or the Michigan Administrative Rules R325.14101 through 
R325.14928 as applicable.   
 
 
 
         Kelly Moore, Regulation Officer 
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